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	Angelus Letter

25 November 2021

LETTER #147
St. Catherine of Alexandria
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Bozek                     
Friday Confessions at 4PM                         
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Bozek
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM   
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Bozek
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Bede OSB
 
BREAKING NEWS:
THE REV. EDWIN M. LEONARD PASSES AWAY
REQUIESCAT IN PACE
 
We received news on Monday morning that The Reverend Edwin Leonard passed away while preparing for morning Mass. Fr. Leonard was a parochial vicar here at St. Sebastian Parish from 2013 through 2017. His last assignment was at St. Columbkille Parish in Parma.
 
His funeral will be here at St. Sebastian and here is the schedule: 
Monday, November 29, 2021
3:00PM - Vespers

3:30PM - 6:00PM - Visitation

Tuesday, November 30, 2021
10:00AM - Funeral Mass 

Please pray for the repose of his soul and also for his family.
 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING!
 
Just a quick reminder that the parish offices are closed today (Thanksgiving) and tomorrow.

ADVENT BEGINS!
 
This Sunday we begin the first Sunday in Advent, the season which marks our preparations for the coming of Jesus. Even though at church you will notice that the priests are wearing purple, there is no Gloria and no flowers in the sanctuary, it is not a penitential season, but one of quiet joy, hope and expectation. 
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	Those who attended the Advent Family Night know that this season is a bit subdued in order to help us celebrate Christmas even better. Even Santa knows this! He could save himself a tremendous amount of work and fuss by simply sending out presents ahead of time by FedEx or UPS and then relaxing on Christmas Eve in front of the fire with a bit of eggnog. But he also knows there is something magical about waking up on Christmas morning and seeing all those presents that weren’t there last night! 

 

To that end, may I recommend that the season of advent be celebrated at your homes, in the domestic church, as much as you are able? You could have an advent wreath (there are a limited number of candles available in the back of the Church,) buy or make an advent calendar, put off decorating until the 17th, to not put Jesus in the manger until closer to his birthday and add some extra prayers of expectation for the coming of Christ at Christmas, particularly at grace before dinner. All of this will help make the actual Christmas season a little more joyful and less likely to foster the desire to put the Christmas tree out on the devil strip just as the season is beginning!

 

UPCOMING EVENTS OF WHICH YOU MIGHT WANT KEEP IN MIND:
28 November - FIRST DAY OF ADVENT
30 November - WeGiveCatholic “Lights, Camera, Action!”
3 December - St. Sebastian & Holy Trinity Lessons and Carols at Holy Trinity
TUESDAYS IN ADVENT - Adoration and organ recitals at noon.
10 December - Baldwin-Wallace Men’s Choir Christmas Concert - 7:30PM
19 December - St. Sebastian Parish Choir Christmas Concert - 7:30PM
WE GIVE CATHOLIC
 
As many of you well know, we are in great need of an upgrade in Zwisler Hall of our sound and lighting systems. To work toward that, we are participating in #weGiveCatholic on November 30th. Please consider giving online on this day by visiting https://www.wegivecatholic.org/ and following the prompts to give to St. Sebastian Parish School. For more information, see the bulletin or contact Kathy Holaday at (330) 836-2233 x113.

GIANT CRANE ON OUR PROPERTY
 
This week you should have seen a giant crane on the back of our property starting Monday afternoon. This crane is lifting out the old chiller of our air conditioning system and then setting the new one in place. We should have great air conditioning just in time for the first great snowfall. (Yay.) 

I was down in the basement this past weekend looking for something in the boiler room and noticed that a lot of the machinery had already been disassembled. Since the time of Fr. Pfeiffer, I spent a lot of time sitting down there next to that behemoth on the hottest Sunday mornings of the year trying to nurse it through another day, pushing reset buttons, flipping switches, kicking it and praying. I am not going to miss that.

FROM THE FORGOTTEN CABINET
 
The number of letters in the 1936-1937 files drop dramatically. Maybe they started thinking they didn’t have to hold on to everything or maybe the diocese didn’t think it had to write as many letters. Anyway, the few letters from the diocese in these years that have been retained in our files mostly have to do with Catholic Charities. One letter compared the parish’s participation between the years 1936 and 1937 along with a pat on the back to the parish for its efforts. 

 

YEARS        1936          1937
Households 1,480          1,384 (Less than today although our households are smaller)

Deaths/moved  92            102

Prospects   1,388          1,282

Pledges         890            917

Amount      $1,890        $2,376

You have long been noted for stepping up to the plate whenever there truly is a need. It is nice to see that this tradition of caring for others and sacrificing for the greater good extends all the way back to the founding of the parish. No wonder people think of St. Sebastian Parish as the anchor of our community. Thank you for all that you do!

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:
Annette Bailey, Marilyn Bohling, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Marjorie DeLuca, Mary Pat Doorley, Melane Francis, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Ken Minrovic, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Tom Smith and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Catherine of Alexandria, pray for us.



	


